BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE

Wednesday, February 7, 2007

MINUTES

Present:  Daryl Bell, Robyn, Brown, Roberta Clemente, Mary Ellen Halliwell, Marcia Lambert, Tom Moran, Kristen Picone-Barricelli, Sandra Power, Judith Wolfe and Ellen Talkowsky

Tom brought the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  

Proposed Mission Statement was discussed and finalized with following outcome:

“The mission of the Salem Beautification Committee is to assist the City in developing and pursuing initiatives that promote the beautification of the City.  The goal of the Committee is to create civic pride and to motivate the City’s diverse population to participate in the beautification process.  The Committee will identify areas in need of improvement, will create programs, recruit volunteers and will secure the funding resources to achieve its goals.”

Motion was made to adopt the above Mission Statement, second, all in favor, none opposed.

There was also discussion regarding the ability to revise the Mission Statement of the Committee as it evolves over time.

There was further discussion regarding the posting of the Mission Statement on the City’s website and posting an introduction prior to the Mission Statement.  Motion made, seconded, all in favor, none opposed.  Ellen will research other City committees’ posted information and report back to Committee at next meeting. 

Daryl discussed the need for all communications (ie email) to be presented to the Chair, who in turn will forward to the Secretary, for distribution to the members of the Committee and the importance of maintaining order and control within the Committee.  It was also discussed that there should be a deadline for submission of one (1) week prior to the next meeting of the Committee.  A motion was made, seconded, all in favor, none opposed.

In addition to Clean Sweeps Day and the Traffic Island Sponsorship Program, the initial Projects of Beautification Committee will be as follows:

1. MBTA train station as a whole




2. Riley Plaza-refurbishment completion

3. Newsstand boxes

4. Lafayette Street Park

A motion was made to adopt the above projects, seconded, all in favor, none opposed.

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.  Next meeting will be on Tuesday, February 27th @ 7:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Robyn Brown, Secretary

